
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Apr 2013 
Holy Spirit Council 7264 

Knights of Columbus 

Events: 

Apr 14 

Burrito 

Breakfast 

May 18 

Annual Garage 

Sale 

June 11 

Election of 

Officers 

 

Meetings: 

Apr 9 

Business 

Meeting 7:15 

PM 

Apr 23 

Planning 

Meeting 7:00 

PM 

 

To receive your 

newsletter via 

email, please send 

your email address 

to wayne.wienke@ 

yahoo.com 

Weatherford, Texas 

Dear Brother and Sir Knights; 

Happy Easter to you and 

your families!   
May Our Risen Savior bless 

you and guide you to a closer 

understanding of His Love, for 

us his children. The past month 

was an exciting time for our 

Church with the election of 

Pope Francis I.   

From what I have read and 

watched he is a very humble 

and loving person; he also let it 

be known that he is a Brother 

Knight.   

I was reading a couple of 

articles on the internet and then 

proceeded to read some 

comments posted about the 

articles; I was intrigued to read 

that a lot of non-Catholics were 

pleased with him and still 

other’s proclaimed that they 

would be looking to return to 

the church due to his humility. 

To me it was also interesting 

to see at his first appearance to 

the world as Pope; that he asked 

the people in the square and the 

world to pray and bless him and 

then bowed for a few moments, 

before he gave his papal 

blessing to all.   

Please keep Pope Francis in 

your prayers, so the Holy Spirit 

guides him, as he guides us to a 

stronger love for the teachings 

of Christ.  

At the last business meeting 

we had discussed and voted 

giving donations to different 

charitable organizations.  The 

following received our support; 
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 Parker County R.E.A.C.T., 

Grace House, Freedom 

House, Pythian Home, 

Weatherford Citizen Police 

Academy, The Senior 

Center, Crossroads Youth 

Ministries, Boy Scout Troup 

72, Wounded Warrior 

Program, Special Olympics 

and KofC Wheelchair 

Program.   

For this fiscal year our 

council has donated to local 

and national charities 
$11,150 which is $2,900 

more than we did last year.  

I wish to thank you for 

your support at the events 

that has helped make this 

possible.   

Brother Stan Stanislav, 

Brother Dale Burchfield and 

I delivered checks to the 

first six local organizations 

mentioned above on March 

20
th
; we were welcomed 

with heartfelt gratitude and 

were told how appreciative 

they were of our Council’s 

support.    

Also, at the last business 

meeting our District Deputy 

Leo Davies presented the 

Council with the “Star 

Council Award” for fiscal 

year 2011-2012.  

Congratulations to all for 

helping the council achieve 

this award.   

On the weekend of 

March 16
th
 and 17

th
 we held 

a membership drive asking 

men of the parish to join our 

council; the event was 

carried out nicely with the 

coordination of Brother 

Dale Burchfield and 

Brother Leo Davis.   

My thanks to Brother’s 

Stan Stanislav and Merle 

Lenfest for speaking about 

the Knights of Columbus 

at the masses; and thanks 

to all that helped meet and 

greet interested 

individuals after mass.   

The seed is planted lets 

pray that individuals will 

step forward to join us.  If 

you know of someone that 

would make a good 

brother knight please let 

Brother Dale know.  

Our next Burrito 

Breakfast is April 14
th
, if 

you wish to help the 

brothers start cooking at 

6:00 am on Sunday in the 

parish hall and cleanup is 

about 11 am.   

The Annual Garage 

Sale is scheduled for May 

18
th
, if you have any items 

or you know someone that 

may wish to donate. 

Please contact Larry 

Sprankle at 817-522-8867 

or John Huff at 253-312-

2884 to arrange a pick up 

or drop off, if they wish to 

deliver donations 

themselves. 

It is that time of year 

again to consider the 

election of officers for the 

Continued to page 3  

 



 

 

 
 
  
 
 

Holy Spirit 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

We ask 

Father 

McGivney 

and St. 

Stephen, Pray 

for us. 

 

If you have any 
friends or family 
member that you 
believe would be 
a good Knight 
please give their 
name to Dale 
Burchfield, 817-
313-0721 

 

Membership  

If there are any 

changes to your 

address, phone 

number, etc, please 

notify Financial 

Secretary John 

Young at 

john.youngtx@gmail

.com or by calling 

(817) 596-4359 

“But there is no true peace without truth! There cannot be true peace if everyone is 
his own criterion, if everyone can always claim exclusively his own rights, without 
at the same time caring for the good of others, of everyone, on the basis of the 
nature that unites every human being on this earth.” -- Pope Francis 

mailto:john.youngtx@gmail.com
mailto:john.youngtx@gmail.com


 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRAND KNIGHT: 

John W. Achtyl 

R (817) 629-0178 

C (817) 901-6540 

CHAPLAIN: 

Fr. John Casey 

R (817) 596-9585 

C (817) 304-2930 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY: 

John R. Young 

3108 Cimmaron Rd. 

Weatherford, 76087-9152 

R (817) 596-4359 

C (817) 239-7595 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT: 

Norbert E. Stanislav 

R (817) 599-4799 

C (817) 723-9140 

CHANCELLOR: 

Joseph Wright 

R (817) 599-0443 

RECORDER: 

David Straka 

B (202) 501-0631 

C (682) 239-7460 

TREASURER: 

David A Yaniko 

R (817) 441-7960  

C (817) 688-0301 

ADVOCATE: 

Linnet Wetwiska 

R (817) 441-8908 

WARDEN: 

Leonard P Wright 

R (817) 576-9278 

B (817) 293-0292 

C (817) 266-1750 

INSIDE GUARD: 

Daniel Brown 

R (817) 629-3902 

B (817) 935-4574 

C (817) 629-6731 

OUTSIDE GUARD: 

James Nowak 

R (817) 441-9223 

C (817) 946-8574 

ONE YEAR TRUSTEE: 

David C Frye 

R (817) 341-6145 

C (678) 427-8325 

TWO YEAR TRUSTEE: 

Dale Burchfield 

R (817) 596-0113 

C (817) 313-0721 

THREE YEAR TRUSTEE: 

Lawrence Bierschenk 

R (817) 596-8110 

C (817) 597-6032 

LECTURER: 

Robert Tracey 

R (817) 596-8545 

C (817) 613-7680 

 

 

 

 

Brothers; The following is the proposed slate of Officers, 

presented by the trustees for 2013-2014.  Elections will be held at 

the June 11
th

 Business Meeting.  And as always at the time of 

voting nominations will be entertained from the floor.  If you are 

interested in running and holding office please let one of the 

trustees know. 

Grand Knight                                    John Achtyl 

Deputy Grand Knight                       Norbert Stanislav 

Chancellor                                         Dan Brown 

Recorder                                            Dave Straka 

Treasurer                                           Dave Yaniko 

Advocate                                           Joe Wright 

Warden                                              Francis Rotering 

Inside Guard                                      Leonard Wright 

Outside Guard                                   Charles Hill    

1st Year Trustee                                 Linn Wetwiska  
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Continued from page 1  

next fiscal year; the vote will take place at the June11th, Business 

Meeting.  

Please see the proposed list, in the newsletter. If you are interested 

in becoming an officer then please contact one of the Council 

Trustees or you may have someone nominate you from the floor the 

day of the election.   

The Council’s Installation Dinner is set for Saturday June 29
th
 at 

6:30 pm in the club house, right after our Corporate Communion 

Mass at 5:30 pm.  

We hope to see you at the Council’s Business Meeting, Tuesday 

April 9
th
, at 7:30pm; proceeded by the Rosary at 7:15 pm.  The next 

planning meeting is April 23
rd

, at 7 pm.   

Fraternally yours; 

SK John W Achtyl 

Grand Knight 

 



 

 

Catholics United for Life of North Texas gather for 28th 

Annual Good Friday Vigil for Life 
 

 

 
Several hundred members 

of the Catholics United for 

Life of North Texas, Inc. 

gathered at Planned 

Parenthood in Fort Worth on 

Good Friday, March 29, 

2013, to pray for babies and 

their mothers. 

Ten decades were prayed 

for each of the twenty 

mysteries of the rosary; 

joyful, luminous, sorrowful, 

and glorious.  

Included in the Priests who 

led the rosaries were Rev. 

Monsignor Stephen J. Berg, 

Diocesan Administrator; Rev. 

Monsignor Michael Olson, 

Rector of Holy Trinity 

Seminary; and Rev. Michael 

Moloney, Parochial Vicar. 

After prayers, those in 

attendance were able to 

venerate a relic of the true 

cross of Christ. 

Catholics United for Life’s 

main objective is to support 

the Catholic Church in its 

mission to restore the moral 

principles of the natural law 

and Divine Revelation, 

focusing in a special way on 

the right to life for all human 

persons and on the integral 

part that sexual morality plays 

in life issues.  

Catholics United for Life 

strives to be a presence of life 

in a culture of death, to 

educate the culture on the 

realities of the day and to 

provide its members with a 

voice and an avenue to impact 

the culture around them. This 

was the 28th Annual Good 

Friday Vigil for Life.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Easter Egg Hunt 



 

 

 


